
Living together in God’s amazing grace, we invite all people 

to know Christ, grow in Christ, and make Christ known. 

December 3, 2017 

Nazareth Evangelical  
Lutheran Church 
7401 University Avenue  
Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613 
319.266.7589 
 
 

Sunday Worship Services 
9:00 a.m. & 10:45 a.m. 
 
 

Pastor Brian King 
Senior Pastor 
brian.king@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Denny Hanson 
Associate Pastor 
dennis.hanson@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Bob Ericson 
Visitation/Teaching Pastor 
bob.ericson@naz.org 
 
 

Office Hours 
9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Monday - Thursday 
9:00 a.m. to Noon 
Friday 
 
 

Prayer Chain 
Call the church office  
to have your concern  
placed on the Prayer Chain. 

 

Connect with Nazareth!  
www.naz.org 
facebook.com/MyNazareth 
twitter.com/mynazchurch 
instagram.com/mynazchurch 
 
Be Invitational! 
Invite your family, friends,  
and neighbors to worship 
with us at Nazareth. 

 

 

Announcements 

Wonderful Counselor 

Serve 

The WELCA Women’s Ministry “REJOICE!” 

Christmas Luncheon will be held in Bethel Hall on 

Wednesday, December 13, at 12:15 p.m. 

New Aldaya needs help from the Nazareth 

community each Sunday in the month of December to 

get residents to and from New Aldaya’s 10:30 a.m. 

Worship Service.  Those who can help residents get  

to the chapel should arrive at New Aldaya at 10:10 

a.m., and those who can take residents back to their 

rooms after the service should arrive by 11:20 a.m.  

The service runs from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. 

Blood Drive:  Nazareth will host an American Red 

Cross Blood Drive on Tuesday, December 12, from 

Noon to 5:00 p.m.  Sign up today at the Welcome 

Desk or online at www.redcrossblood.org.  Is this a 

mission you care deeply about?  Nazareth is seeking 

a servant-hearted volunteer or team of volunteers to 

take on leadership roles in facilitating future Nazareth-

hosted blood drives.  To learn more about how you 

can serve in this way, email jan.glaspie@naz.org. 

Life 101.9, one of our Local Missions partners, is 

seeking volunteers to help answer telephones during 

their fundraiser December 6-8.  To learn more or to 

sign up, go to their website at www.life1019.com.  

Click on "Share Hope", then "Volunteer".  

December Needs:  Thank you for delivering your  

generous donations to the Reception Desk: 

 For December, the Nazareth Food and Essentials 

Pantry is seeking donations of body wash and/or 

bars of personal care soap. 

 For December, the Blessed Beginnings Learning 

Center is seeking donations of Bounty paper 

towels, plastic spoons and dish soap. 

2018 Pledge Cards/Naz Next Steps forms are still 

being accepted.  Call the church office with questions 

at 319-266-7589 or email jan.glaspie@naz.org. 

Job Openings:  Would you like to join the Nazareth 

or Christian Crusaders staff teams?  Go to 

www.naz.org/careers.html to learn more about these 

part-time job openings: 

 Children’s Ministry Volunteer Coordinator  

 Family Coordinator 

 KidzWOW (Worship on Wednesday) Coordinator  

 Christian Crusaders Development Associate 

The NazHouse Open House will be held at 1217 

Western Avenue in Waterloo on Tuesday, 

December 5, from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., with 

the Home Dedication at 4:00 p.m.  All are 

welcome to join us as we celebrate with 

Kashaunda and her family upon the completion of 

her new home!  We also wish to express our 

deepest gratitude to all who helped build, served 

food to the builders, provided financial support 

and  prayed for God’s blessing upon this build. 

OPEN HOUSE 

December 5 
11:30 a.m.  

to  

12:30 p.m. 
 

DEDICATION 

December 5 
4:00 p.m. 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 

The Christmas Eve “Eve: Worship Service will 

be held on Saturday, December 23, at 7:00 p.m. 

Christmas Eve Worship Services will be held on 

Sunday, December 24, at 3:00 p.m., 4:30 p.m., 

6:00 p.m. and 10:00 p.m.  Please note that there 

will be no worship services at our normal Sunday 

morning worship times that day. 

Heading south soon or after Christmas?  

Contact Lori Fegley at 266-7589 to provide an 

alternate address in order to continue to receive 

Nazareth mailings. 

The 2018 Flower Calendar is ready.  Call Lori 

Fegley at 266-7589 to choose a date to purchase 

flowers in honor of a loved one. 



Christmas Carolers Needed:  Singers of all 

ages are needed to join the Shepherd’s Staff 

ministry team as they go Christmas caroling to 

homes and to care facilities on Sunday, 

December 10, from 2:45-5:00 p.m.  This is a 

great opportunity for families, friends, and 

ministry groups to serve together!   

The flowers at the altar are in celebration of the    

season of Advent...a time to wait, listen, and ponder 

the wonder of God who sent His only Son as a baby to 

save us.   

Hospitalized (as of November 29):   

Norm Lemmon 

Baptized today in the chapel at noon is Emily Morgan 

Cue, daughter of Alex and Heather Cue. 

Please welcome our new members as they are  

officially received during today’s worship services.  A 

list of new members is available this morning at the 

Welcome Desk. 

Today’s Advent Candle Lighters are the Zars    

Family (9:00) and the Venem Family (10:45). 

Love Gifts:  Love Gifts, financial donations that     

support the purchase of supplies for the Kits and 

Quilts ministry, are on sale in Fellowship Hall this 

morning and next Sunday, December 10.   

Local Missions Christmas Outreach:   Sign up at 

Naz Next Steps today to help pack and deliver    

Christmas Food Boxes on December 8 and 9. 

Christmas Eve Service Poinsettias:  To order a 

poinsettia plant to be placed in the Worship Center 

during our Christmas worship services, please sign up 

at the Welcome Desk today.  The cost of each       

poinsettia is $12.  All poinsettias will be given to the 

honor and glory of God. 

December 3, 2017 Beyond Sunday Morning 

Sermon  - Wonderful Counselor 

      - Pastor Dennis Hanson 

Today’s Texts - Isaiah 9:2-3, 6-7 and John 14:15-21; 25-29 

 

9:00 a.m. 

Prelude - Hymn Requests 

Gathering Hymn - Rejoice, Rejoice, Believers - #25 (green) 

Advent Candle Lighting - Oh, Come, Oh, Come, Emmanuel - #34 (green) 

            - (vs. 1) 

Children’s Song - Go, My Children, With My Blessing 

Offering - Come to Us, O Promised One (Larson) 

 - Nazareth Choir 

Communion - Come, Thou Long-Expected Jesus 

       - Wonderful, Merciful Savior 

       - Shine On Us 

Postlude - Shine On Us 

 

10:45 a.m. 

Opening Worship - The Lion and the Lamb 

Offering - Peace Has Come 

Communion - O Come to the Altar 

Closing Worship - Joyful (The One Who Saves) 

 

Worship Assistants: 

Nathaniel Parrish, Director of Music and Worship Arts (9:00) 

Jordan McDonald, Director of Music and Worship Arts (10:45) 

Chris Fenton, Worship/Technology Coordinator (9:00 and 10:45) 

Dick Bond, Reader (9:00) 

Steve Hartman, Reader (10:45) 

As we live in response to God's amazing grace and love, the people of Nazareth value 

Welcome to Our Visitors!   

Whether you’re visiting from across town or out of state, we are so glad you are here!  Please take a moment to stop 

by the Welcome Desk for an information packet and a special gift.   

Today at Nazareth Making Christmas Bright 

Christmas BASIC will be held at Nazareth this 

Thursday, December 7, at 7:00 p.m., with a 

soup supper open to all beginning at 6:00.  All 

are welcome to attend as we celebrate 

Christmas through worship and fellowship with 

our college community! 

Advent at Nazareth 

Advent Soup Suppers are held Wednesdays from 

5:00-5:45 followed by the Worship Service at 6:00.  All 

throughout Advent, our worship services (on 

Wednesdays and Sundays) will focus on a study of 

Isaiah 9:6. 

 Wednesday, December 6:  "For Unto Us a Child Is 

Born, Unto Us a Son is Given"  (Laura Sohl-Cryer) 

 Wednesday, December 13:  "And the Government 

will be Upon His Shoulders”  (Enrique Ochoa) 

 Wednesday, December 20:  "His Name Shall Be 

Called” (Nikki Britzman)  (This will be a special 

service of Comfort and Hope.) 

An Advent Devotional Discussion Group will 

meet in Bethel Hall today and for the next two 

Sundays from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m.  Please 

email jenny.nelson@naz.org with questions. 

Children’s Ministry Christmas Extravaganza 

will be held next Sunday, December 10.  All 

families are invited to enjoy this evening of fun 

and fellowship.  The event will begin at 3:45 at 

the College Square 

Movie Theatre with a 

viewing of the movie 

“The Star” followed 

by a meal and 

activities at Nazareth 

until 7:00 p.m.  Cost 

of the movie is $4 per 

person.  Cost of the 

meal and activity is 

$12 per family.  Email 

kim.hansen@naz.org  

for more details. 

Perspectives on the World 

Christian Movement is a class 

designed to help us examine 

God's word, God's world, and 

God's work.  Learn about God's 

heart for the world and the 

purpose of the church. If you want 

to gain more awareness of God's 

hope for all nations and how you 

can be involved, this class is for 

you. The class will be held at 

Candeo Church on Monday 

evenings from 6:00 to 9:00 p.m., 

January 15 to April 30.  Register 

online at www.perspectives.org 

before December 15 to receive 

the $25 Early Bird Discount off of 

the registration fee.  Registration 

is $250, with a $100 scholarship 

available for all Nazareth 

members.  For more information, 

email cfperspectives@gmail.com. 

Blessed Beginnings Christmas Wish List:  Would 

you like to help provide our Blessed Beginnings 

classrooms with some much-needed Christmas gifts?  

Stop by the Blessed Beginnings Tree in Fellowship Hall 

this morning to pick up an ornament listing a needed 

item, purchase the item and deliver it to the Reception 

Desk no later than Wednesday, December 20.  


